TOWN BOARD MEETING

December 1, 2009

6:00 P.M.

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Cheryl Boyd, Leonard Govern, Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt, Supervisor Bruce Dolph, Hwy. Supt., Walt Geidel, Attorney Frank Wood, and Town Clerk Ronda Williams


OTHERS PRESENT:
Richard Otis and Ivan Orisek – Rally NY

RESOLUTION #70
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Councilwoman Boyd, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to accept the minutes of November 10, 2009 and November 17, 2009 as presented.  All in favor, motion carried.

FLOOR TIME:



Ivan Orisek, President of Rally NY approached the Board and provided a written request for a Special Use Road Permit for a Rally NY USA event on April 17, 2010.


Mr. Orisek stated that the previous event had an economic benefit to the area.   He would like to work with the Chamber of Commerce, Delaware County Economic Development and the Board to bring more of a benefit to Walton and the surrounding area.


Mr. Orisek stated that due to all the opposition on Beers Brook Road, he has excluded that road from the April 17th event.  He went on to explain that there was an oil spill on Beers Brook but was not as bad as it was made out to be. It was cleaned up properly and was less than 4 quarts of oil.


Mr. Orisek listed the requested roads as Houck Mountain 5.30 miles, Dunk Hill Road 5.05 miles, Dunk Hill Spur Road .80 mile, Freer Hollow Road .90 mile, and Palmer Hill Road 1.55 miles.


Councilman Armstrong stated he was disappointed in last year’s event, stating we did not have enough economic benefit for all the controversy.  Supervisor Dolph stated Sullivan County received more than Delaware County.


Mr. Orisek stated that the lack of lodging in Delaware County is a problem.  He would love to have more places to stay.  He stated that even if the drivers and families don’t stay in Walton, one saw a piece of equipment on the side of the road for sale and drove back after the race to purchase it.  Another made a purchase from a pet store.


Councilman Armstrong stated those who did benefit from last event need to come to the Board and state this in public.  Mr. Orisek stated that many business owners or fans are intimidated by those opposed to the event.


Mr. Orisek reminded the Board that they kept to the exact schedule of the road closures and worked with the residents with special requests.  Mr. Otis stated he would like to remind the Board that the weather last years was miserable and hopefully this year would be better and asked “Did we do everything we promised to do?” The Board stated yes.

SUPERINTENDENT OF HWY. REPORT:





Reported that he is still waiting to close out the tunnel project.

Reported that there was a slight problem on Griswold Street with the removal of the vegetative debris and still have some trees to remove.

Reported that he attended a Flood Mitigation meeting and stated that by removing problem trees along the streams and stream cleaning will decrease flood insurance rates for our area.  Supervisor Dolph stated this should be done every year and asked if the Highway Department could mark problem trees during slow periods.  Superintendent Geidel stated he felt the crew could get this done.

Reported that he attended a Highway Informational Committee meeting and asked for funding for a bridge.  

Reported that the 1987 Utility truck purchase for $500.00 was a good investment.  There is no rust on the truck; it has a working 12kw generator and an air compressor.  He is just waiting for the title paperwork to come.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT:

Reported that it was too early in the month to provide financial statements.  Will have them at the next meeting.

Reported that William Nagel attended a Town of Hamden meeting and brought back a community survey.  I informed the Board that this information was already contained in our Comprehensive Plan but it would be in my office for anyone wishing to review it.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:





Reported that there was not much mail.

Thanked the Town Clerk Deputies and myself for all the work we are doing.

Reported after a short discussion that the next Board meeting will be held on December 22, 2009 at 6:00 and advised myself to advertise the meeting and the fact that Rally NY has requested to hold an event on April 17, 2010.

Thanked those that attended the Chamber of Commerce Christmas Parade and thanked Patty Wood for all her hard work in organizing a very large and wonderful parade.  He also stated how nice it was for the Hancock Fire Department to attend as well.

Reported that he is still waiting to hear from the Union about the next meeting date.

APPROVAL OF BILLS:

RESOLUTION #71

APPROVAL OF BILLS

A motion was made by Councilwoman Boyd, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt approving the vouchers as presented for payment. All in favor, motion carried.





General Fund A
#285 – 306
$  7,686.00





General Hwy DA
#153 – 166
$14,181.53





OV Hwy DB

#65 – 66
$     539.81

OLD BUSINESS:

Councilwoman Boyd asked if we could get out the working copy of the employee handbook? Councilman Govern stated he has experience in this department and was willing to help. 

Councilman Rodriguez-Betancourt stated he would like to start moving on the fishing access and does not want to lose this opportunity.  Attorney Wood stated he would report back on this matter at the next meeting.

Councilman Govern reported a Disclosure of Possible Conflict of Interest.  He is a Director of the National Bank of Delaware County and will abstain from any matters concerning the National Bank of Delaware County.

With no further business before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 6:48 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,






Ronda Williams





Town Clerk
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